
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Dear Mr. Armstrong, 

YOUR REQUEST DATED 20 OCTOBER FOR INFORMATION UNDER THE 
FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000. OUR REFERENCE: FOI 5587 
 
Thank you for your above request. 
 
In your correspondence you have requested the information set out below and in 
what follows I set out the Council’s response: 
 
REQUEST 

 
Please provide the following data: 
  

 The number of Parking Charge Notices the Council has issued over the last 
3 months (July 2017 - September 2017) 

 

 The revenue from the Parking Charge Notices issued by the Council over 
the last 3 months (July 2017 - September 2017) 

 

 The location i.e. street or car park where Parking Charge Notices have been 
issued the most by the Council over the last 3 months (July 2017 - 
September 2017) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Date: 25 October 2017 
Your Ref. 439904-1cf84d69@whatdotheyknow 
Our Ref: DBC\FOI\5587 
Contact: Steven Barnes 

Email: parking@dacorum.gov.uk  
Directline: 01908 223505 

  

Mr. T. Armstrong 
request-439904-1cf84d69@whatdotheyknow.com 

The Forum 
Marlowes 
Hemel Hempstead 
Hertfordshire 
HP1 1DN 

 
Telephone: 01442 228000 
www.dacorum.gov.uk 
D/deaf callers, Text Relay: 
18001 + 01442 228000 
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RESPONSE 
 
NOTE – I have assumed that you require data for Penalty Charge Notices 
rather than Parking Charge Notices as the council does not issue Parking 
Charge Notices which are issued by private parking enforcement companies. 
If your enquiry does actually concern Parking Charge Notices, none were 
issued April to September 2017. 
 
 

 The number of Penalty Charge Notices the Council has issued for 
parking contraventions between July and September 2017 is: 
2,800 

 

 The revenue from the Penalty Charge Notices the Council has issued 
for parking contraventions between July and September 2017 is: 
£90,459 

 

 The location where the most Penalty Charge Notices for parking 
contraventions have been issued the most by the Council between 
July and September 2017 is: 
Waterhouse Street 

 
Further information explaining the Council’s process for responding to information 
requests is available on our website at http://www.dacorum.gov.uk/home/open-
data/freedom-of-information/requesting-information-faqs 
 
Should you have any further queries or information needs, or if you are unhappy about 
the way your request has been handled, then please do not hesitate to contact me, or the 
Council’s Legal Governance department at: foi@dacorum.gov.uk, quoting reference FOI 
5587, please. 
 
I would confirm that, pursuant to Section 50 of the FOIA, you may apply to the 
Information Commissioner for a decision whether, in any specified respect, your request 
for information has been dealt with in accordance with the requirements of Part 1 of the 
FOIA. The Commissioner would of course make a decision on any application unless 
certain circumstances apply, one of which is that the relevant public authority’s 
complaints procedure has not been exhausted. I would confirm the Information 
Commissioner’s contact details are as follows:- 
 
The Information Commissioner’s Office 
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane 
Wilmslow 
SK9 5AF 
 
Helpline: 0303 123 1113 
 
Website, with online form: www.ico.gov.uk and email for online complaint: 
casework@ico.gsi.gov.uk 
 

http://www.dacorum.gov.uk/home/open-data/freedom-of-information/requesting-information-faqs
http://www.dacorum.gov.uk/home/open-data/freedom-of-information/requesting-information-faqs
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If you need further assistance, do please contact me or the information service, as 
indicated above. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Steven Barnes 
Parking Services Team Leader 
 
 
 

 


